Military Judge Advocate General 
Brigadier General Sharon Afek 
Hakirya, Tel Aviv, Israel 
Fax: +972 3 569 4526 
Email: avi_n@idf.gov.il 
 
Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha
Dear Judge Advocate General,

I am writing to you in deep concern because of reports from Amnesty International relating to them Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha was detained by Israeli soldiers on 15 December, as he was on his way from his parents’ home, in the occupied West Bank city of Jenin, to his work at the Palestinian Circus School in Birzeit, next to Ramallah.
The Palestinian Circus School, which is funded by various charities and other bodies, including the European Commission, has said that there is no basis to claims that Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha is a security threat, that his only crime is “making children happy” and that his life is dedicated to the circus. 
I therefore call you 
· to release Mohammad Faisal Abu Sakha, and all other administrative detainees, unless they are to be charged with recognizably criminal offences and tried fairly and promptly;

·  to ensure that he is given access to a lawyer of his choosing and visits from his family.
I thank you for your attention and would appreciate a reply to my message.


Yours sincerely,

Cc. BOTSCHAFT DES STAATES ISRAEL
S.E. Herrn Yacov-David Hadas-Handelsman
Auguste-Viktoria-Straße 74-76
14193 Berlin
Fax: 030 8904 5555
E-Mail: botschaft@israel.de 

